
 
 

 

State Capitol      •       Room 400    •     Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501    •     505-476-2200 

Michelle Lujan Grisham 
Governor 

State of New Mexico 

April 8, 2022 

The Honorable Jennifer M. Granholm 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Energy  
1000 Independence Ave. SW 
Washington, D.C. 20585 

Dear Secretary Granholm, 

On March 1, 2022, a petition with 1,146 signatures expressing concerns with the expanding 
mission of the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP) in Carlsbad, New Mexico by the U.S. 
Department of Energy (DOE) was delivered to my office. I have attached the cover page of this 
petition for your reference. 

Specifically, the New Mexicans who signed the petition raised concerns about the transportation 
of the surplus plutonium waste stream between the DOE’s Savannah River Site in South Carolina 
and the WIPP. They also raised concerns that the disposal of this waste stream will exceed the 
volume limits set in place by the federal Land Withdrawal Act. The petitioners would like to see 
the DOE develop a new disposal site in a state other than New Mexico. 

The petition reflects ongoing frustration among New Mexicans regarding the lack of meaningful 
and transparent public engagement from the DOE on waste clean-up, shipments, and long-term 
plans for the WIPP.  Because the issues raised in the petition can only be addressed by DOE, I am 
passing this petition along to you. As Governor, I take these concerns seriously and request that 
the Department of Energy take action to address the issues raised by New Mexicans.  

I thank you for your consideration and look forward to your reply. 

   Sincerely, 

   Michelle Lujan Grisham 
   Governor  
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